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Officers Batchelder and Singh were assigned  to the area of Blair Terrace 
due to an increase in auto burglaries. As they drove down 26th Street near 
Blair they observed an individual going thru a trunk. There was nothing 
unusual about his activities but the experienced officers scanned the 
vehicle and noticed a broken window. The officers encountered the 
individual who stated that the vehicle belonged to him. They continued to 
investigate(it may have been the spider senses going off) and noticed the 
suspect was removing items from the trunk. During the investigation an 
individual approached and told the officers that the vehicle belonged to 
him and that he did not know or give the suspect permission to tamper with 
his vehicle. 
 
The officers then arrested the suspect who admitted to breaking into the 
vehicle. They recovered items belonging to the victim. The suspect was 
booked on felony charges. 
 
For those readers who emailed us with your complaints in this area, I am 
glad we were able to report this to you. I know it took a few weeks, but 
sometimes it is better to be lucky than good. We are continuing or 
increased enforcement in this area. 
 
PS. this guy lived close by , so please keep reporting any problems, we can 
only put him in jail, the DA and the Courts have to keep him there. 
 
Lt. Kurt Bruneman 
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